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   Call for reservations between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. according to the first initial of 
your last name. To leave a message, spell your last name, say your phone 
number and your choice of entrée. You will receive a phone confirmation. You 
must be confirmed. Thanks!  E-mails are not valid.   
 

PLEASE,  NO CALLS AFTER 5 P.M.    
 

 A-K Karen Palmeter  407-340-8323        L-Z Christine Shapin  407-497-7109  
  

  You may pay by CASH or CHECK made out in advance to Newcomers of 
Central Florida, Inc.  Pick up your name tag at the welcome table.  Prearrange 
payment for guests.  

RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY 5 P.M. ON THE SUNDAY BEFORE 

THE LUNCHEON (AUGUST 14, 2016).  ANYONE CANCELLING AFTER THE 

DEADLINE WILL REIMBURSE THE CLUB.  NO WALK-INS ALLOWED. 

LUNCHEON AND BUSINESS MEETING 
 

August 18 Luncheon and Bingo 
Heathrow Country Club  (407) 562-0172 
(Main Dining Room in the Clubhouse) 

1200 Bridgewater Drive, Heathrow, FL 32746 
 

Gather at 11:30 a.m.    Lunch at noon 

 

 Save the Date! 
 

 Newcomers' 25th Anniversary  
Luncheon Celebration Featuring 
the Extraordinary Vocal Talents  

of Nora & Andree 
(Back by Popular Demand) 

September 15, 2016 
Hilton Orlando-Altamonte Springs 

AUGUST LUNCHEON MENU 
  

SALAD:   
Mixed Greens-Dried Cranberries,  

Pecans, Blue Cheese and  
Sherry Vinaigrette 

  

CHOICE OF ENTRÉE: 
Grilled Salmon  

with Champagne Dill Sauce 
OR 

Tuscan Chicken Breast  
with Sundried Tomatoes, Artichoke 

and Lemon Butter Sauce 
OR 

Dijon-Crusted Pork Loin 
  

ALL ENTREES SERVED WITH:   
 Seasonal Medley of Vegetables 
Yukon Gold Mashed Potatoes 

  

Rolls and Butter 
  

DESSERT: 
Duet Plate of Chocolate Raspberry 

 & Valencia Orange Sherbet 
  

BEVERAGES: 
Regular and Decaf Coffee,  

Iced and Hot Tea 
  

$25 

,Inc. 

Directions to Heathrow Country Club:  From the East on I-4, take exit 98 Lake Mary Blvd.     
Proceed on Lake Mary Blvd West (right).  From the West on I-4, take exit 98 Lake Mary 
Blvd.  Proceed on Lake Mary Blvd West (left) to the first light – International Pkwy (turn 
right).  Take International Pkwy down approximately 1 mile, and the second left will be 
Bridgewater Drive.  There is a stone wall noting “Heathrow Country Club.”   
PROCEED TO MAIN DINING ROOM INSIDE CLUB HOUSE! 
NOTE:  Heathrow will provide a cart outside to assist for parking and walking. 

 

 
Let's enjoy an afternoon of summer fun playing one 
of America's favorite games--Bingo.  After picking 
up your badge at the registration table, please have 

$2 in cash available to purchase an optional Bingo shutter card. (Exact 
change is greatly appreciated.)  There will be a limit of one shutter card 
per person in order to accommodate everyone who wants to play.  We 
will have our lunch and general meeting, and then play a 
few games for prizes and a cash jackpot.  Come to 
beautiful Heathrow Country Club (please use the main 
building-clubhouse entrance) and make August 18 your 
lucky day for food, friendship and fun with Newcomers of 
Central Florida, Inc. 

      

tel:407-340-8323
tel:407-497-7109
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BOARD MEETING:  Thursday, August 4, 2016, 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.     
All board meetings are held the first Thursday of the month at  
Perkins Restaurant & Bakery, 6425 University Blvd.,  
Winter Park, FL 32792.  
Please RSVP to Judy Babine by phone or email.  

 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  MEET OUR MEMBERS 

Welcome back to My Place. I have a great story to share with 
you. At our July board meeting, Margie Rick, the chair of New-
comers' Chick Flicks interest group, submitted a report with the 
intriguing heading: "a wonderful thing happened after the movie." 
 
Margie explained, "We had a total of 10 people for dinner after-
wards, and a funny thing happened (on the way to the fo-
rum...remember that movie?). Well, a wonderful young woman 
who was meeting friends for dinner and was seated about 20 feet 
from us picked up our complete tab, tips and all, citing it was in 
honor of her grandmother, who had recently passed away. She 
said our group reminded her of her grandmother, since we were 
all laughing and having a great time, and all the good times she 
had with her friends. We all went up individually and thanked her, 
and gave her a hug and told her she made our day...the 
only thing she asked was that we pay it forward, which we will 
most definitely do.” 
 
I like to think that Newcomers continuously pays it forward. We do 
it through our Outreach programs, Helping Hands, monthly birth-
day flowers, expert newsletter, publicity articles, Membership, 
Hospitality, Ways & Means, Trips & Travel, Inside the Arts, inter-
esting and diverse luncheons, and much more. The devotion of 
our Executive Board members with their selfless commitment to 
Newcomers is truly remarkable. Also inspiring are our special in-
terest chairs who provide constant leadership in their individual 
activity groups. Thank you for paying it forward--day after day, 
month after month. Thanks, Margie! We are truly blessed!  
I am proud and grateful to have you all in my life. Pay it forward! 
 
Judy 

Gail Boudreaux was 
born in Houma, Louisi-
ana--a city about 90 
miles southwest of 
New Orleans. She 
moved to Winter Park 
when she married the 

love of her life, Al, who worked for the 
Department of Defense. They have 
three children and five grandchil-
dren. Gail was a social worker for the 
state for seven years and later worked 
as a teacher in Seminole County and at 
Bishop Moore Catholic High School. 
Two of her children are in the Winter 
Park area, and one lives in New Or-
leans.   
      Gail enjoys traveling (especially 
cruises) and going back to Louisiana for 
Cajun cuisine with her family.  An avid 
New Orleans Saints fan, she has gone 
to several of their games. She likes 
reading, riding her bicycle around her 
neighborhood, and playing card games 
and bingo. Gail joined Newcomers in 
July 2014 and plays bunko with the 
club's Friday and couples groups. She 
also volunteers at her church and helps 
with feeding the homeless. 

My Place 

 Ruth White was born in 
Connellsville, PA, and 
moved to Ohio after 
graduating from high 
school. There she 
worked for General Mo-
tors and attended Kent 
State University. After 35 

years, Ruth retired in 1991 and moved 
to Sarasota and then Winter Springs, 
where her first grandchild was born 
eight years later. 
     She married Harold in 1958, and 
was married for 56 years until he 
passed away in 2015. She enjoys 
spending time with her two adult chil-
dren and grandchildren, watching her 
granddaughters' softball tournaments, 
shopping and dining with friends, and 
playing cards, puzzles, games and 
bunko. She also volunteers at the Hope 
Food Pantry.  
     Ruth joined Newcomers in June 
2015. She says, "I have met many 
friends through Newcomers that have 
welcomed me to their groups and 
helped me fill the void since my hus-
band passed away.  The ladies have 
been a blessing." 
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MEMBERSHIP  CHAIR 
Brenda Jones   407-366-7751 

Membership Number:  226 

August Birthdays  
 

3   Elaine Brockman      23  Tina Parrish 
3   Joan Orlowsky       25  Maureen McBride 
6   Patti Campbell       26  Edith Schulman 
6   Kathleen Tiedeken    27  Regina Barker 
8   Huana Hankins       27  Sharon Mikolay 
10  Dianne Brunner      28  Pat Peppler 
10  Dru Juhl        29  Peggy Byrnes 
12  Patricia Fluno       30  Pat Cregar 
12  Betsy Kraynick       31  Nancy Clyatt 
12  Ann Osbo-Minor 
13  Karen Jacobs 
17  Pam Feldman 
19  Janet Angelin 
19  Trisha Fuston 
21  Jenny Iacovazzi 
21  Gloria Irwin 
21  Christine Porter 
22  Madeleine Tammi 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Betty Hastings              (H) 407-892-5205 
6404 Claras Loop             (C) 407-873-2789 
St. Cloud, FL 34771      ehah@centurylink.net 
4/30             Keene, NH 
Cheri Barton   
2694 Granada Run            (C) 407-616-9625 
Winter Park, FL 32792       clb2694@yahoo.com 
04/03                        Orlando, FL 
Susan Grund             (H) 407-601-0968 
9878 Lake District Lane            (C) 845-270-5797 
Orlando, FL 32832       suzgrnd@gmail.com 
06/30           Airmont, NY 
Frances Geszler    
2753 Picket Downs Dr.           (C) 386-237-5264 
Chuluota, FL 32766    franladie@yahoo.com 
11/16                  Cleveland, OH 
Audrey Mock   
464 A Citrus Ave.                        (C) 407-314-2552 
Oviedo, FL 32765         audreymock29@gmail.com 
02/17              Mentor, OH 
Judith Krist 
3360 Red Ash Cir.            (C) 561-309-6174 
Oviedo, FL 32766  jkrist7030@hotmail.com 
12/23                        Warren, MI 
Jean Fry            (H) 407-324-7741 
726 Powderhorn Cir.           (C) 407-443-1998 
Lake Mary, FL 32746         jean_fry@cfl.rr.com 
02/25               London, England 

2016-2017 EXECUTIVE BOARD 

President Judy Babine 321-972-8510 

VP Programs Ronnie Telzer 407-365-1580  

Linda Gallagher 407-359-1893 

VP Luncheons Linda Hargreaves 407-695-3944 

Sharon Frumkin 509-995-1991 

VP Membership Brenda Jones 407-366-7751 

Recording Sec. Joan Lenard 407-671-8454 

Corresponding Sec. Joan Bové 407-971-3911 

Treasurer Helen Hoppmann 772-521-5877 

Parliamentarian Joan Hansen 407-281-6009 

COMMITTEES 

Chatter Editor Beulah Ali-Carr 407-359-8416 

Chatter Mailing Mary Ward 407-222-4446 

Floaters Brenda Johnson 321-366-7751 

  Louise Gallagher 321-765-4371 

Fashion Show Joan Lenard 407-671-8454 

Helping Hands Brenda Johnson 321-765-4031 

  Huana Hankins 407-365-1178 

Historian Rosemary Kubanet 407-702-2384 

Photos Ronnie Telzer 407-365-1580  

Joan Lenard 407-671-8454 

Hospitality Karen Jacobs 912-660-8063 

Inside the Arts Karyll Shaw 407-636-5075 

Outreach Barbara Kalicki 407-542-5712 

Publicity Mary Beth Russo 352-262-4226 

Reservations Christine Shapin 407-366-3691 

  Karen Palmeter 407-340-8323 

Website Pat Fluno 407-998-1037 

WAYS & MEANS 

Trips and Travel Louise Gallagher 321-765-4371 

50/50 Marge Ahearn 407-834-5625 

DeDe Fluhr 407-366-9084 

Game Day Joan Bové 407-971-3911 

Brenda Jones 407-366-7751 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

Bridge Sim Horst 407-678-2961 

Pat McRee 407-359-1228 

Bunko         3rd Fri 

                    2nd Fri 

 Couples     3rd Sat 

Marge Ahearn 407-834-5625 

Lona Love 407-977-0046 

Judy Babine 321-972-8510 

Card Sharks Cindi Wilson 407-985-1023 

Chick Flicks Margie Rick 732-763-5277 

Hooked on  Books Joan Bové 407-971-3911 

Lunch Bunch Joan Grey 407-677-5447 

Ladies Euchre Nancy Ruscitti 407-366-2213 

Mah Jongg Sharon Shulman  407-625-1716 

Theme Parks Joan Lenard 407-671-8454 

MEMBERSHIP CHANGES:  Sharen Isham’s 

email: s.isham67@yahoo.com 

mailto:ehah@centurylink.net
mailto:clb2694@yahoo.com
mailto:suzgrnd@gmail.com
mailto:franladie@yahoo.com
mailto:audreymock29@gmail.com
mailto:jkrist7030@hotmail.com
mailto:jean_fry@cfl.rr.com
tel:732-763-5277
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INSIDE THE ARTS 
Karyll Shaw 

karyllshaw@gmail.com  
Hm:  (407) 636-5075   C: (425) 425-1050 

 
Note:  Inside the Arts activities will resume in September.  

CORRESPONDENCE 
Joan Bové   407-971-3911 

nurseynurs@icloud.com 

 
THANK YOU Note:  Café  Murano 
 

WELCOME PACKETS:  Betty Hastings,  Audrey Mock,    
     Cheri Barton, Judith Krist, Frances Geszler, Jean    
      Fry,  Susan Grund 
 

GET WELL:  Mary Raff, Gloria Irwin 
 

THINKING OF YOU:  Joan Hansen 

HOOKED ON BOOKS 
Joan Bové  407-971-3911 

  

PANERA’S   
Mitchell Hammock Road, Oviedo    

1 p.m. on Tuesday, August 9, 2016 
 

August:  The Aviator’s Wife by Melanie Benjamin 
September:  One Thousand White Women by  
      Jim Fergus 
October:  Killing Reagan by Bill O’Reilly 
November:  The Dressmaker of Khair Khana  by     
       Gayle Tzemach Lemmon 
December:  Dead Wake by Erik Larson 
January:  The Orphan Master’s Son by Adam Johnson 
February:  Digging to America by Anne Tyler 
March:  Lilac Girls by Martha Hall Kelly 

OUTLOOK ON OUTREACH  

Karen Jacobs, Outreach Chairman 
kja9850@hotmail.com  912-660-8063 
 

(Karen A. Jacobs for Barbara Kalicki, Outreach Chairman) 

 
     Hello ladies. I hope you are having a wonderful 
summer and staying cool.  We continue to support 
our various charities and want to update you on 
what’s happening.        
     At July’s luncheon, we collected peanut butter 
and jelly and diapers for the families served by our 
wonderful Woodbury Pantry.  Many families have 
lost their food stamp subsidy and are more in need 
of help than ever.  So…thanks a heap for helping! 
     In August, we will be supporting our troops with 
monetary donations.  While you bring your dollars for 
bingo, why not bring along a bit more to add to our 
charity kitty?    
     Please continue to save your aluminum can tabs 
for Ronald McDonald House.  They add up quickly 
and help so much! Even if you don’t drink sodas or 
eat soup or have pets, many of your friends, family 
members, and neighbors do, so please ask them to 
support us in this endeavor. 
     Personal hygiene items and paper products are 
needed for Safe House of Seminole County.  Bring 
them with you to a luncheon or call me at 912-660-
8063 for assistance. 
     Russell Home is continuing its license application 
process and received thousands of petitions in its 
support via the internet.  If you participated, thank 
you!  We will keep you posted on its status, but, in all 
likelihood, they will try to get legislative support. The 
earliest this would happen would be March of 2017. 
     As always, thanks to all of you for your interest 
and support of our numerous charities! I’ve said it 
many times, but I’ll repeat it again – YOU are making 
a great difference in the lives of many folks here in 
Central Florida and throughout the world! 

 WAYS AND MEANS – TRIPS AND TRAVEL 
Louise Gallagher 

Jgallagher35@cfl.rr.com 
321-765-4371 

 

“BON VOYAGE” 

 

Thirty-three (33) weeks until our 7-night East-
ern Caribbean cruise, March 5-12, 2017.   Al-
though it seems like a long time from now, 
these weeks will go very quickly’ and I don’t 
want anyone to miss out.  Come and join us on 
the beautiful Royal Caribbean “Oasis of the 
Seas.”  Just $250 per person deposit is all it 
takes to guarantee your reservation.  Cabins 
being offered are:  Inside for $959; Central 
Park Balcony for $1,089 and Outside Balcony 
$1,179.  Taxes of $112 are included and a $50 
per cabin onboard credit is also included with 
the price.  This cruise will depart from Port Ca-
naveral and sail the Eastern Caribbean stop-
ping at Nassau, St. Thomas and St. Maarten. 
For more information, please contact Louise 
Gallagher. 

mailto:karyllshaw@gmail.com
tel:%28407%29%20636-5075
tel:%28425%29%20425-1050
mailto:kja9850@hotmail.com
tel:912-660-8063
mailto:Jgallagher35@cfl.rr.com
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LADIES  BRIDGE 
 

We play on the fourth Wednesday of the  
month at Deer Run Country Club, 300 Daneswood Way, 
Casselberry, at 11 a.m. and enjoy lunch there. 
 

Make your reservation with either of the Chairs: 
  

Pat McRee                             Sim Horst 
407-359-1228                         407-678-2961 
patmcree@bellsouth.net        skhorst@embarqmail.com 

BUNKO GROUPS 
Bunko                                      
4th Monday of the month  11:30 a.m. 
Marge Ahearn                                407-834-5625 
 

Dicey Bunkettes                               11 a.m. 
2nd Friday Deer Run Country Club  
Lona Love                                      407-977-0046 
 

Couples  Bunko 
3rd Saturday of the month   6 p.m. 
Judy Babine     321-972-8510 
Each couple brings an appetizer to share and 
BYOB.  The host couple provides soft drinks 
and dessert. 
 

*Call the Chairs of any group you would like to 
join or to be put on their substitute list.   

                            
CHICK FLICKS- Oviedo 

(last Tuesday of the month) 

Margie Rick 732-763-5277     
 

Members will receive an email to inform them of the 
chosen movie. At the end of the movie, attendees 
will choose a restaurant or restaurants where they'd 
like to eat.  No need to RSVP for the movie or 
meal. Simply meet at the Oviedo Mall Regal Cine-
mas’ box office 20 minutes before show time.              

SPECIAL NEEDS AT LUNCHEONS 
 

    For those who have difficulty walking into or out of our 
luncheon venues, or need help carrying your food plates 
at a buffet, please tell our Reservations team when you 
make your reservation. They will contact our Helping 
Hands team who will assist you.  
    Please do not call the venue.  

HELPING HANDS  
     If you know of a member who may need a Helping 
Hand, please contact Brenda Johnson @ 321-765-4031 

or Huana Hankins @ 407-365-1178. 

MAH JONGG 
               Sharon Shulman     407-625-1716 
 

Mondays 11 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
Bring lunch, beverage and $4 in change. 
 

     Mah Jongg is held at the Tremont in Oviedo.  As al-
ways, bring a bag lunch and $4 cash.  See you there! 
 

      Edith Schulman will teach any members interested 
in learning the game.  

CARD SHARKS  

Cindi Wilson   407-985-1023 

Cell: 407-403-8360 

Due to the busy schedules of our members, Card 
Sharks will temporarily shut down and resume in the 
fall.  We will play again on Thursday, September 8, 
2016. Enjoy your summer and I'll see you then. Feel 
free to contact me, if you'd like to be added to the 
list. 
 

Thanks, 
Cindi Wilson 

MAKE AND TAKE  
MASON JAR SUCCULENT 

CLASS 
Wednesday, September 28, 2016 
Rustic Journeys in the Oviedo Mall  

10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
 

     Want a lovely plant for your house or patio?  
Something you’ve made yourself?   The lesson and 
all supplies are included in the price of $25.  Space 
is limited to 20 people.  RSVP by Friday, September 
23, 2016.  
     If you’d like, we can have lunch right there at the 
Mall after the class.  You can pay in person at the 
store or pay on line using the following link.   https://
www.eventbrite.com/e/newcomers-of-central-florida-
inc-make-take-mason-jar-succulent-class-tickets-
26530174466 

     If you have any questions, you can contact Joan 
Lenard, 407-671-8454.   

tel:407-403-8360
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/newcomers-of-central-florida-inc-make-take-mason-jar-succulent-class-tickets-26530174466
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/newcomers-of-central-florida-inc-make-take-mason-jar-succulent-class-tickets-26530174466
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/newcomers-of-central-florida-inc-make-take-mason-jar-succulent-class-tickets-26530174466
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/newcomers-of-central-florida-inc-make-take-mason-jar-succulent-class-tickets-26530174466
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Dee Johnson poses with two 
of the knitted hats she made 
for Libby's Legacy, a local 
charity that helps breast can-
cer patients. 

Newcomer’s Mah Jongg  Group  
Sitting left to right: Mike Frazier, Linda Gallagher, 
Mary Tiedeken, and Marge Ahearn.   Standing left to 
right: Barbara Wiseman, Cindy Sparks, Claudia 
Hughey, Sharon Shulman, Brenda Jones, Edith 
Schulman, Joan Bove’, and Rae Vigilante. 

Betty Tines and Karen Jacobs posed with club 
members' generous donations of peanut butter 
and jelly and diapers for the Woodbury Food 
Pantry--along with aluminum tabs for Ronald 
McDonald House and knitted hats for Libby's 
Legacy. 

 

Art Bové  dropped off his wife, 
Joan, for the luncheon at Deer 
Run. 

Hospitality Chair Karen 
Jacobs welcomes new 
member Frances Geszler. 

Susan Murray with her guest 
Anne Nieman  

Barbara Moore and Gail Boudreaux 
with guest Beth Frazee Mary Ann Dougherty and Joan 

Hansen were a colorful pair. 

Peggy Byrnes, Barbara Zeyn, Dee Johnson, 
Wilma Cubero and Betty Tines (seated) 

Co-VP Programs Linda 
Gallagher and Ronnie 
Telzer clearly reflected the 
"flower power" theme.     

Roberta Valania and Kathy 
McCabe with Sharon Frumkin 
(standing) 

Sharon Prescott and Carolyn 
Williams 

Standing: Charlotte Becker, Ann Denton 
and Linda Tucker; Seated: Pat Dedrel 
and Mary Jane Godfrey  

Pat Cranford, Bunny Hayden 
and Dee Legler 

Gladiolus 
One birth 
month flower 
of August is 
the Gladio-

lus. Flower of the Gladia-
tors. Strength of charac-
ter, sincerity, generosity, 
are traits symbolized in 
the Gladiolus. 
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Poppy 
The poppy is the other tradi-
tional August birthday month 
flower.   Oblivion, imagina-

tion, pleasure, consolation, wealth, suc-
cess are traits symbolized in the 
Poppy.    

Winners at the July luncheon included Brenda 
Jones, who won $77.50 in the 50-50 jackpot; 
Caroline Dawson, who won a $10 Chili's gift 
card; and Charlotte Becker, who won a free 
luncheon. 

New member Jean Fry 
was "feeling groovy" at the 
luncheon. 

Sharon Shulman and Pat Fluno channeled 
their "inner hippie." 

Tina Parrish accessorized with 
rose-colored glasses. 

Treasurer Helen Hoppmann 
recently returned from a trip to 
Alaska. 

July birthday celebrants included Martha Cirrotti 

(seated), Mike Frazier, Joan Bove, Roberta Valania 
and Wilma Cubero. 

Susan Murray delivered the July 
Inspiration. 

Reservations co-chairs Karen Palmeter 

and Christine Shapin at the check-in desk      

Caroline Dawson catches up with Beulah Ali Carr 
and Mike Frazier at the "flower power" luncheon. 

50-50 jackpot ticket sellers DeDe 
Fluhr and Marge Ahearn 

Co-VP Luncheons Sharon Frumkin 
with Deer Run's Reba Wallis      

New member Susan Grund 
with Jo-Ann Jaeger 



See the Chatter in color at www.newcomerscfl.org 

 ,Inc. 

NOTE:  All Chatter information for publication should be sent to alicarrbeulah@gmail.com by the Tues-
day before the monthly luncheon.  Thanks, Beulah 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

August 2016 

Luncheon 

Board Meeting 

Mah Jongg 

Mah Jongg 

Hooked on  
Books 

Mah Jongg 

Mah Jongg 

Chick Flicks Mah Jongg 

Chatter 
deadline 

Bunko 

RSVP  by 5 p.m.  
for Luncheon 

Ladies Bridge 

Couples Bunko 

Bunko 


